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	Executive Summary

	1.1
	The Review of Mathematics Teaching in Early Years Settings and Primary Schools, chaired by Sir Peter Williams, was announced by the Secretary of State on the 10 July 2007. The Review has looked at the available evidence on specific areas in mathematics education and has proposed recommendations for a way forward, all with an aim of raising standards in mathematics education.

	2
	Background and Context

	2.1
	This Review has looked at the available evidence in the following areas:

• the most effective pedagogy of maths teaching 
• the range of provision which best supports children across the full ability range, with the highest priority being given to those who are not progressing fast enough to reach national expectations. 
• the design of Every Child Counts, a numeracy intervention programme
• conceptual and subject knowledge in mathematics of primary school teachers and early years practitioners, and implications for continuing professional development and initial teacher training
• the most effective design and sequencing of the mathematics curriculum
• the engagement of parents and families to support young children’s mathematical development. 

The interim report was published on 19 March 2008 and a final report is due to be published in June 2008. Following the publication of the interim report on 19 March, there will be a consultation period of six weeks until 30 April. 

Sir Peter Williams recruited a panel of experts to support his work on this review, they are listed as follows: Professor Janet Ainley (Professor of Education at Leicester University); Professor Celia Hoyles OBE (Director Of the National Centre for Excellence in Teaching Mathematics); Laurie Jacques (A member of ACME and a primary school teacher); Sir Jim Rose (Chair of the Review on early reading); Brenda Spencer (Member of Early Education Advisory Group and EY representative.)

	3
	The Proposals

	3.1
	In this review there are 8 recommendations and 13 proposals for consultation. The principal recommendations can be found in chapter 3 of the review, which is downloadable on this website.
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	How To Respond

	4.1
	To respond please complete the consultation questionnaire on this website.

	5
	Additional Copies

	5.1
	Additional copies are available electronically and can be downloaded from this website.

	6
	Plans for making results public

	6.1
	The results will be incorporated into the final report of the review, due to be published in June 2008 and the summary of consultation responses will be made public on the Consultation website by the end of July 2008.


